
Notice to School Administrators 

Temporary Practical Distance Learning Approval 

January 12, 2022 

On January 10, 2022, the Board voted to approve temporary practical distance learning, where 

the distance learning venue meets the statutory 1:25 student-instructor ratio, a method of tracking 

attendance is in place, and is done only on manikins. This temporary approval is valid until 

February 24, 2022 and is limited only to students being affected by COVID-19 quarantine 

requirements. 

As a reminder, distance learning for the theory portions of the curriculum is currently allowable 

under the recently updated K.A.R. 69-3-8 (c). 

69-3-8 Curricula and credits. (c) Any instructional classroom may be a place where theory 

instruction is provided in a traditional classroom setting or in a distance education format.  

 

 

https://www.kansas.gov/kboc/StatsandRegs.htm#69-3-8

